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It moved away from the College in to the border between the Kansas City suburbs in Missouri and in Kansas.
History In , Rev. The name "Rockhurst" was chosen because large rocks found on the grounds resembled
those at the Jesuit Stonyhurst College in Lancashire, England. Classes began in the fall of In , Luke J. Bryne
Jr became the first graduate of the school. It changed its name to "Rockhurst High School" in The high school
shared a campus and corporate umbrella with the College until , when it moved to the Greenlease Campus â€”
named for its principal benefactor, Robert C. Academics Fifty-six semester credits are required for graduation.
This includes four years of English, of mathematics and computer programming, and of theology; three years
of social studies and of physical science; two years of modern and classical languages; one semester of
communication arts and another of communications arts or visual and performing arts; and a semester of
computer education and of physical education. To this are added 12 semesters of college-preparatory electives.
All juniors make one of the three and a half-day Kairos retreats. Focus is on Christ working in their lives;
Talks by Rockhurst student leaders and adults stimulate group discussions and private reflection. Neither is
required but both may be made more than once. Freshmen are introduced to voluntary service during freshman
orientation days, again during their retreat, and at one of the special freshman service days. In sophomore and
junior years each student puts in at least 40 hours performing some corporal work of mercy. Seniors spend
three weeks on a senior project of their choice, working with people who have special needs. Programs offered
are in Kansas City, St. Louis, Appalachia , Tihuana , and Guatemala. There are awards in each academic
discipline. Students are inducted into the National Honor Society. The Environmental Leadership Award is
given to students who have excelled in this area. Perfect and exemplary attendance awards are given. There
are numerous awards of distinction: R Awards are conferred on students who show exemplary generosity in
building up the RHS community. One senior is voted by classmates to receive the Senior Class Award, for
service to the school. On the same basis the Carl G. Only a few students tested positive, and their parents were
informed. Upon a second instance the school becomes involved. Class 3, Class 5A, etc. Rockhurst has won 75
titles as of Its record for placings in a single year is , with seven. Also, in Rockhurst became the only
institution in the history of Missouri high school athletics to win football and basketball state championships
in the same year. Program-specific accomplishments Football Rockhurst is the only school to win a
championship in each major state championship venue: The team has been to more state championships 14
than any other school, and it is the all-time leader in state playoff appearances and state playoff wins. Five
Rockhurst teams have won the state championship with perfect records: The , , , and teams finished the season
nationally ranked 14th, 6th, 20th, and 19th respectively after finishing 14â€”0, 13â€”0, 13â€”0, and 14â€”0.
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History[ edit ] In , Rev. The name "Rockhurst" was chosen because large rocks found on the grounds
resembled those at the Jesuit Stonyhurst College in Lancashire, England. Classes began in the fall of In , Luke
J. Bryne Jr became the first graduate of the school. It changed its name to "Rockhurst High School" in The
high school shared a campus and corporate umbrella with the College until , when it moved to the Greenlease
Campus â€” named for its principal benefactor, Robert C. Academics[ edit ] Fifty-six semester credits are
required for graduation. This includes four years of English, of mathematics and computer programming, and
of theology; three years of social studies and of physical science; two years of modern and classical languages;
one semester of communication arts and another of communications arts or visual and performing arts; and a
semester of computer education and of physical education. To this are added 12 semesters of
college-preparatory electives. All juniors make one of the three and a half-day Kairos retreats. Focus is on
Christ working in their lives; Talks by Rockhurst student leaders and adults stimulate group discussions and
private reflection. Neither is required but both may be made more than once. Freshmen are introduced to
voluntary service during freshman orientation days, again during their retreat, and at one of the special
freshman service days. In sophomore and junior years each student puts in at least 40 hours performing some
corporal work of mercy. Seniors spend three weeks on a senior project of their choice, working with people
who have special needs. Programs offered are in Kansas City, St. Louis, Appalachia , Tihuana , and
Guatemala. There are awards in each academic discipline. Students are inducted into the National Honor
Society. The Environmental Leadership Award is given to students who have excelled in this area. Perfect and
exemplary attendance awards are given. There are numerous awards of distinction: R Awards are conferred on
students who show exemplary generosity in building up the RHS community. One senior is voted by
classmates to receive the Senior Class Award, for service to the school. On the same basis the Carl G. Only a
few students tested positive, and their parents were informed. Upon a second instance the school becomes
involved. Class 3, Class 5A, etc. Rockhurst has won 75 titles as of Its record for placings in a single year is ,
with seven. Also, in Rockhurst became the only institution in the history of Missouri high school athletics to
win football and basketball state championships in the same year.
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A fireworks display to remember graced the skies above Rockhurst University, providing a grand finale to a
day of celebration Saturday, Sept. Opinions expressed in Rockhurst magazine are those of individual authors
and not necessarily those of the University. Rockhurst welcomes letters and comments. We celebrated the
centennial of our charter with special events and commemorations throughout the year. In this issue of
Rockhurst magazine, we depart from our usual format to relive the excitement of Centennial Weekend through
photos and to take a deeper look at several aspects of the University that make Rockhurst what it is today: As
always, you can catch up on news from the Rockhurst community in Class Notes. Caring for Rockhurst,
Caring for You T he history of Rockhurst is a story of successes, modest and significant, contrasted with
periods of challenges and uncertainty. As with many Jesuit institutions, the foundation of Rockhurst was based
upon a community need and a link to an existing Jesuit institution. The need was for Catholic higher
education, at the beginning of the 20th century, in Kansas City, a growing urban community in the Midwest.
The link was with Creighton University through the Rev. Dowling purchased 25 acres at the corner of 53rd
and Troost. In , a charter was granted by the state of Missouri enabling the institution to award degrees. Four 2
centennial issue years later, high school students were admitted. And in , the first collegians began their
classes. Today, Rockhurst University continues living in the balance between cura apostolica and cura
personalis. In many respects and throughout these first years, our care for the work has positioned us to care
for the person. The first decade of our second century has us sequencing priorities from our five-year strategic
plan and our year campus master plan. These priorities include a new academic building, more housing and a
parking structure. Parking did not require much attention in Complementing these concerns are plans for
more scholarship dollars, faculty and staff development programs, and resources for international education.
In many respects, this balancing act has been a trajectory throughout our history. The stories you encounter in
this magazine provide convincing evidence for how personal transformation and leadership education in the
Jesuit tradition have been the result of life in that tension. It appears to be a winning formula and a great way
for us to proceed into the next century. If there is one thing that Shirl Kasper discovered while writing
Rockhurst University: The First Years contains an overarching theme on the sacrifice that was necessary in
order to make the University possible, said Bill Stancil, Ph. The page book, a result of seven years of research
and writing, features almost color and black-and-white photographs, illustrations, historical documents, and
sidebars. If you guessed billionaire philanthropist Bill Gates, you would be correct. Students were surveyed
earlier this year regarding their views on a host of topics reflective of popular culture, politics and society. The
answers became part of the TimeBox contents when it was resealed in early December to signify the close of
the yearlong Rockhurst Centennial celebration. Brainchild of the Rev. During , the TimeBox was opened and
items were on display for all to view during Centennial Weekend with the idea that additional items signifying
the life and times of Rockhurst and its students from to the present would be added. Among the original
treasures were a Rockhurst freshman beanie from the days when first-year students were required to wear
them or suffer at the hands of upperclassmen. New items included a current student handbook and a
Centennial lapel pin. How did students 25 years ago answer their survey questions for TimeBox 75? The most
admirable American male was John F. Kennedy and they overwhelmingly predicted a woman would be
president or vice president by And the favorite professional sport? In both surveys baseball took the lead.
Rockhurst President the Rev. From left The Rev. More than 2, alumni, parents and friends traveled from more
than 17 states to attend. The weekend was rich with memories. Relive them here and enjoy additional photos
at www. Members of the Golden Hawks class visited with the Rev. From left Charles Kovich, Ph. Shay played
basketball and volleyball for Rockhurst from Richard Konzem, director of athletics right , presented the
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award. A huge turnout of former and current soccer players came to wish head coach Tony Tocco center well
at a reception held in honor of his 40th anniversary at Rockhurst. They assembled more than backpacks filled
with food. The class of held its 40th reunion during the weekend. A new statue of St. Ignatius Loyola seated
by the Cardoner River, representing the Rockhurst core value of reflection and discernment, was dedicated
following Mass. Weiss celebrated after lighting sparklers on a ceremonial cake. Our devotion to this Jesuit
tradition helps us grow in faith. To find out, we asked several students, faculty and staff to share their views.
For me, it means God is present everywhere. Waldo is always in the picture, but can you find him? Finding
God in all things requires only that we look. It motivated our founders. It inspires us today. It goes beyond the
Roman Catholic heritage that establishes our foundation. It speaks to all people â€” those alive in the practice
of their traditions, as well as those searching and learning about traditions. The answers are as varied as they
are inspiring. As students get into the rhythm, they begin to look for God in the smallest places of their lives,
realizing that God is one who often speaks in whispers rather than by shouting. But when it is too dark to find
much of anything, let alone God, it may mean falling back and allowing ourselves to be caught up in mystery
and grace, that is, found. Sharing the moment we felt closest to God each week allows us to hear the way other
people experience God in their lives. The important thing is to just be open, every minute of every day. This is
why the value-based education at Rockhurst University is appreciated. It addresses our intentional integration
of faith into learning, leading, serving and celebrating in the Jesuit tradition. Our faith calls on us to consider
the wholeness of who we are: By integrating faith and reason, we become critical thinkers. With valuebased
leadership, we become skilled at drawing people together. To serve in generosity, we become advocates for
and with those in need. Each of us has been blessed; therefore, we need to share our blessing with others.
Every day, there are grace-filled moments. We celebrate them with Jesuit traditions. We are grateful for a
good meal, a good book, good art, good friends and good conversation. We may practice our faith differently
than how it was lived years ago. But the same values exist. The beliefs are real. Our rituals may have changed
or been adapted, but our way of proceeding is the same: Today, we remain a faith-filled community. Let us
continue to walk by faith and reason into the next years. Can I see it in the wholeness and still see it as good? I
was with Bob Miller, a wonderful friend to Rockhurst, a couple of weeks before he died from cancer. Being
with him, on campus, reminded me that when it comes down to the final moments, we realize how special a
Catholic, Jesuit education is. We realize how much the Rockhurst values mean to us. A moment closest to
God could be the homily at Mass, walking across campus and feeling the wind, or receiving an unexpected
letter in the mail that makes you feel special. How is God showing me He loves me at this time? God shows
His love in so many different ways. It was ice cream. I fell in love with it. The homily really hit home.
Madigan says Rockhurst students benefit in this area from the range of courses in theology and religious
studies, as well as intersecting core and major classes. The entire campus community, including alumni, is
invited to Mass of the Holy Spirit each September to prayerfully begin the new academic year. There are so
many ways to connect, and we meet them wherever they are spiritually. This approach places great value on
developing students to be well-rounded people, instead of encouraging immediate specialization in one
subject. A broader perspective prepares you for life. One defining characteristic is the commitment to a strong
foundation in the liberal arts and sciences, particularly through the core curriculum.
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Founded in as Rockhurst College, the school is one of 28 member institutions of the Association of Jesuit
Colleges and Universities. Rockhurst was ranked as number 19 in the U. Rockhurst was chartered by the state
as Rockhurst College in August It included the Academy of Rockhurst College, an institution of secondary
education which became Rockhurst High School in , though the two remained under a single corporate
umbrella until the high school moved onto its own campus in The first Rockhurst University students were all
taught by Alphonse Schwitalla. The first class graduated in In , Rockhurst was granted accreditation by the
North Central Association. In all divisions of Rockhurst became coeducational. In , Rockhurst College
officially changed its name to Rockhurst University. In May , Curran took his finals vows to become a Jesuit.
The university stresses a values and ethics based education with an emphasis on lifelong learning. Graduates
from Rockhurst University receive two transcripts: Over people participated in the Finucane project last fall,
logging over 1, hours of service in a two-hour period. Rockhurst was first school in the Kansas City area to
receive this honor. Housing The campus is home to three residence halls and the Townhouse Village, offering
housing for interested students, as well as university-owned houses on two streets adjacent to campus. McGee
Hall typically houses only freshmen women, while Corcoran Hall houses primarily freshmen men.
Xavier-Loyola Hall is a co-ed residence hall for upper-class students, mainly consisting of sophomores and
juniors, with male and female students living in separate wings. The Townhouse Village houses upper-class
students in apartment-style living, with a full kitchen, dining room, living room, and two or three bedrooms.
Upper-class students can also apply to live in university-owned houses on residential streets adjacent to
campus, giving them the opportunity to live more independently. These houses are deemed "on-campus" and
hold groups of 3 to 6 residents. The quad The main area of campus, including all classroom buildings,
surrounds the quad with the monumental Rockhurst bell tower and adjacent pergola flanking one end. In the
quad has been renamed the Kinerk Commons by the university, in honor of Edward Kinerk, the thirteenth
president of the university. The recently renovated Conway Hall is home to the Helzberg School of
Management, the university finance office, and university computer services. The science center, built in ,
holds the science classrooms and labs, as well as the doctoral program in physical therapy and master program
in occupational therapy. VanAckeren Hall holds the education department, the learning center open to all
students for free tutoring and writing help , and career services, which helps students find jobs and internships
across the Midwest. Massman Hall is the center of the campus, both physically and organizationally. The
admissions, business, student development, and administrative offices are all in Massman, as well as the
cafeteria, the student pub, a coffee shop, Mabee Chapel, a fully equipped fitness and workout facility, and the
Rock Room, which is a hour recreational lounge for students. Arrupe Hall A major addition to the Rockhurst
campus was Arrupe Hall, opening in August , a classroom and faculty office building which includes a seat
auditorium. It features versatile classrooms accommodating modern teaching methods and technologies and
has a variety of small gathering spaces along the corridors to facilitate sharing and friendship among the
students. It was also built with a view to energy conservation and openness to natural light. His call clearly
resonates with the message from Jesuit Pope Francis. The Mason-Halpin Fieldhouse holds the basketball and
volleyball court, and the adjacent Convocation Center contains a multipurpose court, racquetball courts, and a
workout facility. Within Massman Hall is the Mabee Chapel, where daily mass is held each school day, and
where student devotional prayer and praise-and-worship groups meet weekly. Across the street from campus is
St. Francis Xavier Church, a Jesuit parish church, used by the university for student masses every Sunday
evening. The Community Center serves as a physical link between the university and the surrounding
neighborhood. Academics Rockhurst University offers over fifty graduate and undergraduate programs,
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serving over 3, students annually. The core undergraduate curriculum is designed to shape students into
leaders who are engaged in the world around them in whatever path they choose, and the graduate programs
aim to prepare professional leaders with a hands-on curriculum, nationally recognized faculty and flexible
schedules. Rockhurst University operates under one president, but has the following schools with their own
deans or directors: They offer daily mass in the Mabee Chapel every weekday at noon, as well as a student
mass every Sunday at 6: Campus ministry also offers RCIA to any interested students. Christian Life
Communities CLCs are student-led faith-sharing and reflection groups that meet for an hour each week as
small groups. Unity, a gay-straight alliance that meets weekly for prayer, support and service, is open to
students of all faith traditions and sexual orientations. Voices for Justice is a student-led social justice group
that explores the justice implications of Christianity and raises awareness of social justice issues on campus
and beyond. People for People is a group of students exploring issues relating to the respect for life. Retreats
Campus Ministry runs several different retreat programs during the academic year. The Frosh Getaway,
offered annually on a September weekend, is an opportunity for freshmen, led by sophomore leaders, to get to
know their new classmates and to adjust to college life with a fun stress-free weekend. The Retreat on the
Rock is designed as a college adaptation of Kairos-style retreats. The Fifth Week Retreat is intended as a
follow-up to Kairos, Search, TEC, Retreat on the Rock, or similar style retreats, offering ample time for
personal reflection and group discussion. The Busy Persons Retreat, offered annually in the spring, is an
opportunity for spiritual guidance and reflection within the context and schedule demands of daily college life.
In it moved to the Great Lakes Valley Conference. In July the Midâ€”America Intercollegiate Athletics
Association rejected a proposal for Rockhurst to join the conference to compete with geographically closer
teams. The MIAA said it currently did not want to expand beyond 12 teams. The school also offers two club
sports: It is a popular joke around campus that the Rockhurst University football team has remained
undefeated since the year that the team was dissolved. Since joining the NCAA in , the soccer team has played
in 19 national tournaments, advancing to the Final Four 3 times , , and In , Rockhurst University added three
varsity athletic teams: There is also an intramurals program on campus, with many students participating in a
event program throughout the school year. To receive the award, a team must achieve a grade point average of
3. Some general campus organizations include:
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History[ edit ] In , Fr. Rockhurst was chartered by the state as Rockhurst College in August It included the
Academy of Rockhurst College, an institution of secondary education which became Rockhurst High School
in , though the two remained under a single corporate umbrella until the high school moved onto its own
campus in The first Rockhurst University students were all taught by Alphonse Schwitalla. The first class
graduated in In , Rockhurst was granted accreditation by the North Central Association. In all divisions of
Rockhurst became coeducational. In , Rockhurst College officially changed its name to Rockhurst University.
In May , Curran took his finals vows to become a Jesuit. The university stresses a values and ethics based
education with an emphasis on lifelong learning. Graduates from Rockhurst University receive two transcripts:
Over people participated in the Finucane project last fall, logging over 1, hours of service in a two-hour
period. Rockhurst was first school in the Kansas City area to receive this honor. Housing[ edit ] The campus is
home to three residence halls and the Townhouse Village, offering housing for interested students, as well as
university-owned houses on two streets adjacent to campus. McGee Hall typically houses only freshmen
women, while Corcoran Hall houses primarily freshmen men. Xavier-Loyola Hall is a co-ed residence hall for
upper-class students, mainly consisting of sophomores and juniors, with male and female students living in
separate wings. The Townhouse Village houses upper-class students in apartment-style living, with a full
kitchen, dining room, living room, and two or three bedrooms. Upper-class students can also apply to live in
university-owned houses on residential streets adjacent to campus, giving them the opportunity to live more
independently. These houses are deemed "on-campus" and hold groups of 3 to 6 residents. The quad[ edit ]
The main area of campus, including all classroom buildings, surrounds the quad with the monumental
Rockhurst bell tower and adjacent pergola flanking one end. In the quad has been renamed the Kinerk
Commons by the university, in honor of Edward Kinerk, the thirteenth president of the university. The
recently renovated Conway Hall is home to the Helzberg School of Management, the university finance office,
and university computer services. The science center, built in , holds the science classrooms and labs, as well
as the doctoral program in physical therapy and master program in occupational therapy. VanAckeren Hall
holds the education department, the learning center open to all students for free tutoring and writing help , and
career services, which helps students find jobs and internships across the Midwest. Massman Hall is the center
of the campus, both physically and organizationally. The admissions, business, student development, and
administrative offices are all in Massman, as well as the cafeteria, the student pub, a coffee shop, Mabee
Chapel, a fully equipped fitness and workout facility, and the Rock Room, which is a hour recreational lounge
for students. Arrupe Hall A major addition to the Rockhurst campus was Arrupe Hall, opening in August , a
classroom and faculty office building which includes a seat auditorium. It features versatile classrooms
accommodating modern teaching methods and technologies and has a variety of small gathering spaces along
the corridors to facilitate sharing and friendship among the students. It was also built with a view to energy
conservation and openness to natural light. His call clearly resonates with the message from Jesuit Pope
Francis. The Mason-Halpin Fieldhouse holds the basketball and volleyball court, and the adjacent
Convocation Center contains a multipurpose court, racquetball courts, and a workout facility. Within
Massman Hall is the Mabee Chapel, where daily mass is held each school day, and where student devotional
prayer and praise-and-worship groups meet weekly. Across the street from campus is St. Francis Xavier
Church, a Jesuit parish church, used by the university for student masses every Sunday evening. The
Community Center serves as a physical link between the university and the surrounding neighborhood.
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Rockhurst University is a private, coeducational Jesuit university located in Kansas City, Missouri. Founded in as
Rockhurst College, the school adheres to the motto etched into the stone of the campus bell tower: "Learning,
Leadership, and Service in the Jesuit Tradition.".

Chapter 8 : Joseph Pierron | Revolvy
She is pursuing a master's degree in occupational therapy at Rockhurst College, Kansas City, Mo. Her fiance, a
graduate of Marquette High School, received a bachelor's degree in biology from.
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Rockhurst is a Catholic, Jesuit university serving 3, students in the business and cultural heart of Kansas City. It is a
comprehensive university that offers more than 50 undergraduate and graduate programs taught by nationally
recognized faculty.
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